
   When Dr. Bill Roston designed the Sensory 
Garden at Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Park 
eight years ago, he dreamed of a setting to 
accommodate those with physical, visual and hearing 
disabilities so they could experience the five senses 
of sight, smell, sound, taste and touch. Now that 
dream is about to become real.
   “We live in an age of anti-depressants. Our lifestyle 
creates stress and anxiety,” says Dr. Roston. “Gardens 
are therapeutic, that is, therapy without pills. Our 
Sensory Garden will put the tranquility gears in your 
brain to work.”
   An osteopath for 43 years, Roston envisioned 
raised beds with braille labeling, wide paths and 
shady nooks – accessible to all.
   Nancy Hopkins heads a fundraising committee to 
raise the nearly $300,000 needed to construct Phase 
1 of the Sensory Garden.
   “I feel strongly about how this barrier-free green 
space will soothe, stimulate and comfort all those 
who visit this plant-rich accessible environment,” 
said Hopkins, a retired educator. “Not only through 
the senses, but also through the sixth sense – the 
reflectiveness and nostalgia that comes from engaging with 
our natural habitat.”
  A vine- and ivy-covered pergola anchors the Sensory 
Garden’s center and provides an area to grow vining plants 
that will attract butterflies and hummingbirds.

   The fundraising campaign will officially kick off at the 
Friends of the Garden membership picnic during the one-
year anniversary festivities at the Springfield-Greene County 
Botanical Center.
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A Garden for the senses
Accessibility for all is goal of two-phase Sensory Garden
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us turn the page at Botanical 
Center.
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Artist’s conception is by 
Master Gardener Steve 
Butts, a landscape 
designer for New Seasons 
Landscaping in Ozark.

What the Sensory Garden will include:
 A dozen separate raised garden beds, all wheelchair height. 
 Wide-paved paths to allow two wheelchairs to pass easily.
 Braille-labeled plants and flowers.
 Fruit-bearing trees and shrubs.
 Babbling brook, waterfall and koi pond.
 Moss flower bed garden.
 Hummingbird feeders, wind chimes and rustling grasses.
 Shady nooks with comfortable seating and scenic views.
 Hanging baskets, vertical wall gardens.
 Outdoor classroom for demonstrations and hands-on activities.
 Phase 2: greenhouse, pavilion, restrooms and sound room.

   Friends of the Garden members, now more than 800 
strong, are invited to a hot dog and all-the-fixins’ 
picnic, from 11:30 a.m. until 1:30 p.m. on Sunday, Oct. 
16, during the weekend celebration of the first-year 
anniversary of the Springfield-Greene County 
Botanical Center. R.S.V.P. to Voicemail at 
417-425-9859 to attend the free family event.
   Guests can join us when they buy a $25 Friends of 
the Garden membership. 

Fall membership picnic includes kickoff for $300,000 fund-raising campaign

Hyperlinks: If you’re reading this newsletter online, all blue 
type is hyperlinked to the Internet for further information.
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AboutFOG
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P.O 8566, Springfield, Mo. 65801 

   Friends of the Garden is a non-profit 
501(c)(3) corporation founded in 1999 
to develop the Close Memorial 
Gardens, located at 2400 South Scenic 
in Springfield, home of the Botanical 
Center. We seek a dynamic relationship 
with other organizations working to 
benefit the garden parks. This 
newsletter is now published five times 
a year in print through GREENE 
Magazine and delivered online as well 
to members. Past issues and other 
information can be found at 
www.FriendsoftheGarden.org.

Officers:
George Deatz, President
Christine Chiu, Vice-president
Gail Wright, Secretary
Kauleen Volentine, Treasurer

Board (Committee chairs & 
projects):
Don Akers (Senior adviser)
Ruth Arneson (Development)
Cindy Baird (Peony garden)
Dorothy Brunskill (Volunteer coordinator)
Chris Barnhart (Butterflies & moths)
Carla Beezley (White Garden)
Susan Boswell (Development)
Patrick Byers (MU Extension representative)
Bob Childress (Garden Chairman)
Major Close (Unskilled laborer emeritus)
Lee Coates (Speakers’ Bureau)
Jeanne Duffey (Development/News Media)
Dr. Bob Kipfer (Master Naturalists rep.)
George Freeman (Newsletter editor)
Nancy Hopkins (Sensory Garden)
Stan Horsch (Hardscape and gardens)
Kenny Knauer (Media and publicity)
Tom Lakowske (Hosta Society)
Dana Mirowski (Events coorindator)
Heather Parker (School liaison)
Dr. Bill Roston (Garden designer)
Peggy Sauer (Grants)
Mike Ward (Signage)
Gabrielle White (Legal)

Our Mission:
   To inspire the discovery, understanding 
and appreciation of nature, by creating 
and maintaining the gardens at 
Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Park 
and by supporting the mission of the 
Springfield-Greene County Botanical 
Center and Park Board.

Susan 
Boswell 

   There are those who shout 
about their contributions and 
seek headlines. Susan Boswell – 
volunteer, gardener, artist, 
interior designer, painter, 
compassionate human being – 
is not one of those people.
   She’s a “blessing to the 
community,” says her neighbor 
Nancy Hopkins. “Whatever she 
is passionate about, she throws 
her whole heart and soul into it.” 
   She doesn’t advertise her 
giving or seek the spotlight. She 
just gives – of both funds and 
her time.  Susan became a member of  
the FOG board of directors six years 
ago and is completing her second 
three-year term.
   Almost a year ago, Susan prevailed 
on Jeanne Duffey to follow her as 
chair of the Friends of the Garden 
Development Committee. “She was 
instrumental in helping raise millions 
of dollars (along with $400,000 from 
Greene County and $3 million 
approved by voters in 2006) to help 
build the Springfield-Greene County 
Botanical Center, and then, as icing 
on the cake, donated funds and 
designed a horticulture library housed 
inside the center in memory of her 
mother.
  The name on the new library at the 
Botanical Center reads, “Lois K. 
Boswell Memorial Library,” in honor 
of Susan s mother, but it is also a 
tribute to an entire family’s way of 
giving back.

   “Susan’s unwavering enthusiasm and 
determination as Development Chair 
for FOG made the dream of a few, the 
strong desire of many become a 
reality for everyone as the Botanical 
Center was completed,” says Marthe 
Close.
   “She never lost sight of that goal and 
her generous gifts of time, energy and 
resources were a major component of 
the successful community campaign. 
“Susan wanted to be certain that every 
donor, regardless of the size of the 
contribution, felt ownership of the 
fantastic Botanical Center.”
   Now a Red Oak mantle, literally a 
“wall of donors” in the Atrium names 
every donor and celebrates hearth and 
heart.
   Susan’s comfortable, but not noisy, 
about doing good – whether it’s making 
a little boy happy or helping provide 
residents of the entire area with a 
wonderful facility that enhances 
Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Park.

Giving back 
is what she 

does best

Above, Susan Boswell gets an assist 
from a young volunteer during 

Bluegrass & Blossoms. At top, Susan 
Boswell explains a newly designed 

brochure about the Botanical Center. 

Photos courtesy of www.ozarksgardens.com.

http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
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http://www.ozarksgardens.com/
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   The FOG Nominating 
Committee chaired by 
Marthe Close will deliver 
its report on nominations for 
the board of directors at the 
membership meeting on 
Sept. 8. Voting will follow at 
the Oct. 6 meeting, and 
terms will begin immediately.
   New officers will be 
nominated in November and 
elected in December before 
taking office in January.
   The board has also received 
recommendations from the 
Bylaws Committee to make 
several changes, among them 
the creation of an Advisory 
Board. 
    Other changes include 
renaming of the 
Development Committee as 

the Marketing and 
Fundraising Committee. 
   A copy of the current 
bylaws is at Friendsof the 
Garden.org. Questions and 
comments are welcomed by 
Bob Kipfer.

Membership tops 
800 and climbing
   Membership in Friends of the 
Garden continues to increase 
incrementally as interest and 
support for the gardens 
continues. President George 
Deatz reminded members who 
have not renewed to do so.
   Although private donations 
and services are vital, 
memberships are what make the 
gardens grow. “It’s your dues 
that fund the purchase of plants 
and materials to keep these 

Around & about 
theGardens
“Who takes care of this beautiful garden?”

   I was at the Redbud Garden recently when an older 
gentleman leaving the gazebo asked, "Who takes care of 
this beautiful garden?"
   I explained that Friends of the Garden along with a 
number of other community organizations or Park 
Partners work hard to build and maintain most of the 
gardens in Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Park. (See 
a complete list of more than 25 Park Partners at 
www.friendsofthegarden.org.)
   We have a special working relationship with the 
Springfield-Greene County Parks Department. Members 
of the dedicated hard-working parks staff help with the 
"heavy lifting," mowing, delivering mulch, tree trimming 
and the general operation of heavy or power equipment 
for a number of park projects.This is in addition to the 
parks department employees staffing the Botanical 
Center building. Some 250 volunteers do most of the rest 
of the work needed to keep the 
majority of the gardens looking 
their best while assisting in and 
around the Botanical Center.
   Volunteers designed, 

constructed and maintain gardens and other 
assets such as the Bill Roston Native Butterfly 
House. The volunteers do what they do for the 
community. Their reward is to see people 
respond when they visit and hear the comments 
on how much they enjoy what Nathanael 
Greene/Close Memorial Park has to offer. 
Especially the educational benefits from the 
garden's plant material, the Butterfly House, 
Gray Campbell Farmstead and Host Lions Club History Walk. Also 
many educational programs are offered through the Botanical Center 
by the Master Gardeners of Greene County, additional Park Partners 
and other community organizations.
   We have a list that outlines possible community service projects from 
the obvious garden planting and weeding to being a docent in the 
Butterfly House, to serving on one of the many committees that plan 
and guide our progress. For a list of opportunities to volunteer, visit 
www.friendsofthegarden.org or call me at 417-840-5472.
   This year we have had community businesses and area groups that 
assisted with work days including Expedia, Kraft, Ozarks Regional 
Young Marines, Good Samaritan Boys Ranch and Kids Across America. 
Even with the excellent help from these special groups, there are still 
more projects than we have regular volunteers to complete.
   Many people say, "What can I do now, I don't have time to invest in 
being an active volunteer.” My answer is, we understand, for example 
just your membership in Friends of the Garden enables us to purchase 
plant material, irrigation systems, etc., while funding general operations 
including some contract labor if there are not enough volunteers. In 
addition to being a supporting member, tell a friend about our 
mission and what the Springfield-Greene County Botanical Gardens & 
Complex means to the growth and education of the community. Please 
invite them them to join Friends of the Garden Together we all have a 
lot of community work to do.
   George Deatz is president of Friends of the Garden. You can reach him at 
News@FriendsoftheGarden.org.

George Deatz
Board will be nominated 
at September meeting

Garden N   tes&other good stuff

Kitty Lipscomb with the hand-painted patio 
umbrella she donated to Friends of the Garden. 
It was on display for all to see at the third 
annual Butterfly Festival.

http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.friendsofthegarden.org/partners/park-partners
http://www.friendsofthegarden.org/partners/park-partners
http://www.friendsofthegarden.org/
http://www.friendsofthegarden.org/
mailto:News@FriendsoftheGarden.org
mailto:News@FriendsoftheGarden.org
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Laser engraving machine will 
help identify plants for visitors
    As the gardens become a favorite 
destination throughout the Ozarks and 
beyond, FOG and Master Gardeners of 
Greene County have teamed up with the 
Springfield/Greene County Botanical Center 
to address one of our most challenging 

chores: Keeping the thousands 
of plants properly labeled 
so they can serve as a 
resource they were 
intended to be. 

   By splitting the purchase 
of a $12,800 laser engraver 
between the two groups, we all  
benefit. The Botanical Center 
will cover the cost of materials, 
and labeling can begin. This 

investment is expected to save 
thousands spent outsourcing signage, and 
has the potential for bringing revenue to the 
organizations.
   For those of you who  like to know what’s 
under the hood, we’re talking about the 
VLS3.50 Laser Engraving and Cutting 
System with 24 x 12 inch engraving/cutting 
field, 30-watt laser cartridge, air assist, 
standard 2.0" focal length lens, motorized 
automatic Z-axis adjustment, X-Y beam 
positioning system, self-adjusting spring 
loaded sealed bearings, stationary processing 
table, shielded optical components, 
interchangeable focusing optics, flash 
upgradeable electronics, unlimited job file 
storage and on-screen file preview, job 
complete indicator, system status indicator, 
re-locatable origin, enhanced vector cutting 
and rubber stamp mode.
   We’ve expressed the notion that the 
gardens are a kind of library of plants.  Soon 
you will be able to identify plants by popular 
and Latin name whenever possible, and 
select your own garden cultivars while you 
enjoy a walk in the park. Special thanks to 
Hannah Renner, who not only maintains 
the Ornamental Grass Garden, but has 
taken on the challenge of identifying the 
various cultivars for labeling.
   At Friends the Garden.org, you’ll find 
an entire virtual community and garden 
resources that should satisfy your inquisitive 
side. And, of course, we’re on Facebook by 
the same name.

   An estimated 4,000 visitors attended the 
third annual Friends of the Garden 
Butterfly Festival and Bluegrass Concert on 
July 16 and 17. 
   All told, at least 10,000 have so far toured 
the Butterfly House so far this season, in 
spite of a month of insatiable heat 
(including the festival weekend).
   Cindy Willis, chair of the festival, issued 
a special word of thanks to the 26 vendors 
and more than 100 volunteers who spent 
much of their weekend Saturday and 
Sunday welcoming visitors. Revenue from 
donations to defray the cost of the event 
grew from $600 last year to $1,700 this 
year.
Monarch contribution level:
Ruth Arneson
Chipotle Mexican Grill
Hannah Renner
Ozarks Screen Printing
Springfield Seed & Supply (Hummert 
International)
Painted Ladies contribution level:
Amberg Entertainment
Children’s Orchard 
CoxHealth
Greater Ozarks Hosta Society
Home Pride, Inc.
Perkins Restaurant and Bakery
St John’s Health System
Special Thanks:
Action Tent Service
Black River Imaging
The Botany Shop/Mike Shade
The Butterfly Palace and Rainforest Adventure
City of Springfield Solid Waste 
Management
Cherry Court Garden Club
Dillons Floral, West Battlefield Location
Earthworks Designs & Creations

Federated Garden Clubs
Gray/Campbell Farmstead Association
GREENE Magazine/George Freeman
Christie Heaton
Patricia Higham
Hiland Dairy
Bob and Barbara Kipfer
Iris Society of the Ozarks
Lawrence Photo & Video
Master Gardeners of Greene County
Missouri Department of Conservation
Missouri Prairie Foundation
Steve Wood, Outback Steak & Oyster Bar
Ozark Daylily Society
Ozark Piecemakers Quilt Guild
Ozarks Regional Young Marines
Praxair Distribution, Inc.
Anita Roberts
Southwest Missouri Camera Club
Springfield Eagles 4-H Club
Springfield-Greene County Botanical 
Center Staff
Springfield-Greene County Parks and 
Recreation
Wickman’s Garden Village

Piecemakers Quilt Guild
sponsor quilt block contest
   Winners of the Quilt Block Contest 
sponsored by the Ozark Piecemakers Quilt 
Guild at the Butterfly Festival are as follows:

 1st Place: Karen Jones.
 2nd Place : Valeta Hensley.
 3rd Place: Sandy Sutton.
 Honorable Mention:  Marilyn White, 

Valeta Hensley and Linda Orr.
 Viewers Choice Awards: Carol Hansen 

and Sharmayne Brown
   Blocks eventually will be made into a quilt 
for donation to Friends of the Garden.

Festival attracts 4,000 to gardens

Led by the brightest adult butterfly in the park, Robin Lee leads the contestants in the 
Butterly Festival Costume event through the gardens during a parade. These 
particular butterflies may not fly, but their spirits soared for all to enjoy.

http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.FriendsoftheGarden.org
http://www.facebook.com/friendsofthegarden
http://www.facebook.com/friendsofthegarden
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Barnharts provide Festival a priceless gift
   Friends of the Garden Volunteers provided a priceless gift to our 
community with another Butterfly (and Moth!) Festival.
   Their reward was seeing the wonder and appreciation reflected in the 
faces of our visitors, young and not so young. For many, it was their first 
awareness that we have these wonderful animals in the Ozarks and 
there are some things they can do to help their survival. Volunteers 
repeated many times, "These are all native butterflies and moths, and 
the caterpillars are eating the plants that they need to become adults."
   It was successful because of the work of 
many, but I'd like to give Chris and Deb 
Barnhart a special thank you. Without the 
living creatures they provide, we'd have 
much less to share. Doing that is a year-
long process. Because of their knowledge 
and work they are able to cover the tables 
of the Caterpillar Petting Zoo with many 
examples of eggs, cocoons, chrysalides, 
caterpillars and moths.
   Early each Saturday of the festival they 
pack them up, unload and display them, 
provide food for the caterpillars, answer 
innumerable questions, patiently guide 
excited children through the "Zoo" and 
teach novice volunteers. At the end of an 
exhausting day, they cheerfully pack 
everything up, take the critters home and tend to their needs before 
they can take care of their own. Then they do it again on Sunday! 
Thanks so much, Chris and Deb, for teaching and amazing so many of 
us.

Barbara Kipfer
Springfield

Memories made will keep us close
   We had a great time with the grandchildren at the butterfly 
festival...and made memories that will keep us close even though they 
had to leave for home today.

Judith Clark
Springfield

Butterfly Festival provides useful knowledge
   I just want to thank all involved in the Butterfly Festival. I can see so 
much work and preparation went into this event. It was my first time 
ever attending and will be on my calendar each year now. Everyone I 
met was so very helpful and so friendly. I came away with so much new 
knowledge to use here on our property to attract butterflies. I can't 
express enough how I much I enjoyed it. Just wished I was a little child 
so I could have had the fun of releasing a butterfly. It was fun to watch 
the kids’ reactions to releasing those butterflies. I will try to get my 
pictures posted.

Kathleen Gilchrist Garrels
Springfield

A wonderful event despite the heat
   (The Butterfly Festival ) was a wonderful day, in spite of the noon 
heat-up, and I was happy to have spent my time in the inviting peace of 
the gardens (I only regret that I wasn't able to get over to say a "hello" 
to my mother's memorial brick, but that will save for another visit.)

   I'm looking forward to my return visit to the gardens next month; 
I've been trying to make a personal appearance randomly once a 
month, and bring someone new each time. I so enjoy the peace of 
presence while I'm there, it's well worth the drive.
   Thanks again to everyone in collaboration for their hard work to 
make the gardens and these events possible.

BonnieWilson
Lebanon

Jewelry design will be back next year
   Wow, thanks so much for featuring so much of my handmade 
artwork and jewelry. We'll be back next year.

Fara Rose
Springfield

Garden wedding priceless, even in heat
   We wanted to thank you for being so helpful for our recent rental. 
Our son had his wedding at the Hosta Garden and the reception was in 
the Botanical Center meeting rooms. The garden was beautiful. Even 
though it was hot outside, it was shaded and had a slight breeze. The 
ceremony at the garden with the fountain going was breathtaking. 
   We are so thankful for all the volunteers who work in the garden. The 
reception was just wonderful. All the staff were very helpful. Having the 
warming kitchen and the audio visual equipment was so nice. Food was 
served and with the A/V slide show was done, including a touching 
father/daughter dance, (followed) by the bride and groom dance. I have 
already recommended the gardens and botanical center to a few that I 
know with weddings and anniversaries coming.
   A final note: We had also purchased a brick and it looks amazing on 
the brick path.

The McEntires

Shell Knob Dogwood Trails Garden Club 
   After a busy spring of garden work that included a garage sale 
fundraiser, maintaining the Welcome Stone north of town and Shell 
Knob School gardens as well – and then completing a highly successful 
flower show,  we treated ourselves to a day of touring and admiring the 
beauty of the 26 gardens at Close Park. 
The Springfield-Greene County Botanical Center has a lot of surprises 
for first-time visitors. One of them is a gentleman named Peter Longley. 
When you see the sparkle in his eye, listen to his lively Welsh brogue, 
and watch his animated descriptions of the various gardens he is 
sharing with you, then you know you have seen a real horticultural 
interpreter at work. Peter is a man in love with life and the work he is 
doing. The Botanical Center in Springfield is a special place to visit and 
that is what the Shell Knob Dogwood Trails Garden Club did last 
Tuesday.
   Peter Longley was guide and tram driver as well. His presentations of 
the various sites included a history of each garden, the benefactor’s 
donation, and information on plans for each one.
   The building is a green facility and among a variety of ecological 
capacities collects rainwater through its roof. The tour included a visit 
to the Butterfly Garden where resource individuals provided 
information on the butterflies that were hatching and flowers that were 
grown there to feed them. 

Shell Knob Dogwood Trails Garden Club

    Friends of the Garden welcomes your letters and comments for publication. 
Please send them to News@FriendsoftheGarden.org, to the P.O. Box 
8566, Springfield, MO 65801.

Rave reviews for Third Annual Butterfly Festival, parks

The Barnharts

Feedback:

mailto:toNews@FriendsoftheGarden.org
mailto:toNews@FriendsoftheGarden.org
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Membership
Casey, Tim & Debbie*
Baird, Rob & Sally*
Bengsch, Harold & Darlene*
Bossing, Maxine*
Brill, Lorene & Wilbur*
Cardwell, Elizabeth K. 
Collier, Charlotte*
Dana, Joyce & Joshua*
Eilts, Earl & Barb*
Fusselman, Jon & Sue*
Gardner, Jo*
Hunter, Kathy*
Jahnke, Dave & Tammy*
Kelly, Margaret & Clark*
Larson, Larry*
Lee, Peggy Day*
Myron Royce Gardens, Inc.*
Nave, Darleen*
Nicholson, Donald*
Noble, Keith & Joyce*
O'Brien, Jim & Barbara*
Pearl, Peggy & Tom 
Perry, Mark & Brenda*
Price, Pauline 
Red Bridge Bluegrass 
Reel Greene
Rhodes, Susan*
Saunders, Andrew & Laurie*
Shaeffer, Tricia & James 
Skibiski, Jeanie & Kevin*
Spindler, Patsy*
Steinhoff, Katie*
Tom Cornett & Kristi Kittleson*
Tripp , Carolyn & Jim*
Widders, Linda & Steve*
Wilson, Bonnie & Bill*
Wilson, Randy & Marge*
Shaw, Robert 
Arrowood, Cindy & Max*
Bair, Mary L. 
Bell, Jr., Bob & Marilyn*
Bontrager, Mardell*
Borja, Remedios*
Breaux, Carol*
Brockschmidt, Barbara*
Brown, Beverly B.*
Buckner, Bill & Jeanne*
Burgess, Sharon 
Burkhardt, Marilyn*
Canlas, Mario & Emily*

Caplinger, Nancy*
Chittim, Carolynn*
Clarke, Michael & Krystyna*
Clary, Gerald & Shirley 
Claxton, James & Nancy*
Clements, Dale 
Crigger, Judy & Dwaine*
Davidson, Ron & Mary*
Digirolamo, MaryFrances 
Dixon, Rose*
Garoutte, Don & Cassandra*
Getty, Gerald A.*
Guttroff, Harry & Joyce*
Haase, Dorothy*
Harris, Carolyn*
Hayden, Janice 
Henry, Mary*
Hinsey, Janice A*
Hubbard, Herschel*
Hunter, Anita*
Huntley, John*
Huston, Sandra & Jerry*
Iler, Anne & Steve*
Jenkins, Max & Peggy*
Johnson, Barry*
Johnston, Claudia*
Jump, Danny*
Kaposhilin, Lenora 
Knauer, Marti & Kenny*
Kohr, Julie & Michael*
Lankard, Sylvia & Carl*
Manis, Danny & Tanya*
McAfee, Gordon & Marilyn 
McLean, Martha Dean*
Miller, Debra*
Morelock, Angela Barbara 
Moyer, Roberta*
Olson, Derek & Keri*
Olson, Edward 
Owings, Sharon*
Parish, Tom & Beverly*
Parsons, Andrew Devon 
Reichert, Janeth*
Renner, Hannah*
Rice, Julie M.*
Sachs, Bill*
Sammon, Elizabeth*
Schaeffer, James & Tannatip 
Schirmer, Carolyn*
Schlak, Genevieve*
Schubert, Anne*

Schulze, Juliana 
Schwab, Jane*
Schweitzer, Steve & Paula*
Scott, Bob & Sonja 
Sheppard, Kathy & Dennis 
Shikany, Susan & Mike*
Smallwood, Stephanie*
Smith, Jr., David Earl*
Thompson, Tim & Sandy*
Trippe, Vicky & David*
Tyndall, Vincent & Constance*
Volentine, Kauleen & Donnie*
Walker, Patricia White*
Weingarten, Erica 
Widman, Judith*
Wilson, Carolyn & David*
Wittmer, Melissa*
Wylie, Iris & Robert*
Zerrer, Lois M.*
Due, Debbie 
McAfee, Jeff 
Steinhoff, Dan & Mikki 
Vinson, Russell & Rose 
Vinson, Thad 
McAfee, Gordon & Marilyn 
Steinhoff, Katie*
Allen, Rachel 
Chambers, Pat & Stuart 
Cox, Pamela & Roger 
Hendrix, Christian & Merrie 
Morris, Ann 
Simpson, Matthew & Teresa 
Tarrasch. David & Jeanne 
Banta, Margaret 
Brown, Claudia & Mike 
Buckman, Scott 
Gintz, Stephen & Anna*
Hall, Phillip & Barbara*
McCormack, Corky 
Miller, Fred & Dorothy 
Nelson, Thomas & Marcia*
Putman, Bryon & Linda 
Boyer, Martin & Cheryl*
Burton, David 
Carroll, Tracy 
Copeland, Maxine 
Corbett, Patsy 
Crain, M. Elise*
DeHaven, Gary 
Gale, Barbara 
Grayless, Jeff 

Hall, Fritz*
Harstick, Chris*
Holmes, Mary Lynn*
Johnson, Pam 
Koppler, Mary*
Lee, Bob & Gaye*
Mazzella, Alora*
Medlin, Donna 
Moore, Gaylord & Beverly*
Moreland, Shawn 
Phelps, Harry*
Powers, Jack (John) 
Roseman, Jean 
Scroggins, Alice 
Wallin, Jeremy & Sherry 
Ware, Alan & Pat 
Williams, Rita 
Young, Teresa 
Brabson, Martha*
Funk, Lonnie & Leslie 
Wooten, Jan & Michael*
Blackshear, Eva & Robert*
Coverdell, Ron & Elizabeth*
Perez, Dr. Carlos & Susan*
Selby, Clark & Karen*
Kilmer, Julie 
Albrecht, Mary Allison 
Andrew Pycke & Melissa Medforth 
Arthur, Paige 
Ash, Jillian 
Barnes, Alyssa 
Blanks, Deidra 
Bolz, Kristofer*
Bourdette, Adam 
Brook Severs & Trenton Pierce 
Caleb Perry & Kristin Eason 
Charles Ledbetter & Stephanie 
Maki 
Chelsie Straka & Clay Holman 
Cosmas, Kristin 
Daughenbaugh, Shawn 
Davis, Khalia Questle 
Driver, Kelly 
Duzan, Sarah Seleta 
Edwards, Landon 
Elliott, Paul 
Ferris, Emma 
Freeman, Meagan 
Freeman, Shelby 
Gaspar, Stephanie 
Griesel, Kathleen 

Hagerman, Nick 
Hall, Angela 
Hall, Thomas 
Hampe, April 
Harper, Price 
Henry, Ann 
Hibbard, Chris 
Hillhouse, Melissa 
Howard, Taylor 
Jackson, Joshua 
Jackson, Lajuana 
James, Ashley 
Janelle Ryker & Brice Fischer 
Jaron Ball & Matthew Murphy 
Jennifer Duckworth & Zach 
Weddle 
Jessica Jenkins & Ashley Kopp 
Kevin Hoepker & Florella Fisher 
Koleiny, Leila 
Lackey, Nicole 
Lamar, Chance 
Landers, Nicholas 
Landsdown, Jared 
Lauren Martin & Matthew Bates 
Macdonald, Abigail 
Marcotte, Anya 
Masek, Amy 
Meshal 
Miles Schmidt & James Morris 
Miller, Shannon 
Morris, Elisabeth 
Myung-Suk Seo & Moo Young 
Jung 
Nicholas Gariss & Chase Conover 
Parry, Caleb 
Payerli, Jacqueline 
Pelak, Chris 
Pence, Michelle 
Percival, Lynnda 
Porterfield, Audrey 
Rachel Edwards & Keith Kutscher 
Ramsey, Donna 
Ritter, Amanda 
Roberson, Phillip 
Schafer, Ashley 
Scott, Shannon 
Shinhyung, Cho 
Sims, Trenton 
Skelley, Brenna 
Sovar, Samantha 
Taylor Pointek & Jared Cluck 
Vandeweerd, Kristi 

Williamson Jr., James 
Wurdack, Michelle 
Zietlow, Julie 
Carter, Dr. Elaine*
Clark, Jerry*
Densham, William*
Eichholz, Ralph*
Frederick, Angie & Don 
Gallian, Paul & Melissa*
Palmer, Brent Bothwell 
Pearson, Brad & Trisha*
Schattauer, Fred & Melanie*
Schweitzer, Jewell*
Welde, David & Glenda*
White, Tuell & Marilyn*

Tribute Benches
Averett, Judy

Tribute Bricks
Averett, Judy
Close, Major & Marthe
Deatz, George & Linda
FGCM SW District
Gaw, Cathy
Gerhart, Carol & Gerard
Holloway, Avis & Wallace
Keagy, Pat
Lakowske, Tom & Cathy
McEntire, Measha
Pink Dogwood GC
Placzek, Ellen
Scudder, Janell & Don
Tarrasch. David & Jeanne
Keagy, Buck
Steinhoff, Katie

Growth & Maintenance
Allen, Katherine
Christ Episcopal Church St Mary's 
Guild
Close, Major & Marthe
Coates, Lee & Peggy
Dugan, Lisa
Fox, Guy
Houser, Barbara
Luebbe, Aaron
Michau, Sherry
Miller, Tiffany
Pink Dogwood GC

Rebmann, Angela
Seiwert, Keith
Todd, Shelley
FGCM SW District

In-Kind Goods
Amberg Entertainment
Branson Butterfly Palace
Chipotle Mexican Grill
Dillons*
Hiland Dairy
Householder, Sherrie
Lipscomb, Jack & Kitty
Outback Steak & Oyster Bar
Ozark Screen Printing
Perkins Restaurant
Renner, Hannah
The Botany Shop
Solomon, John A.
Springfield Seed & Supply, 
Hummert Intl.
St. John's Health System
Wickman's Garden Village
Willis, John & Cynthia
Barnhart, Chris & Debra
O’Quinn’s Orchid & Water Gardens
Southwest Missouri Water Garden 
Association.
Steinert's, Inc.

Memorial Donations 
Velma Faye Jones
Jones, Robert

Butterfly Festival 
Sponsors/Vendors
Greater Ozarks Hosta Society
Alberty Jr., Lawrence D.
Johnson, Steven
Martin, Hope
Parents Cooperative Preschool
Rose, Farah
Mike Shade
Wheeler, Jane

New and renewing* members, memorials, tributes, garden donations

 
*(Not in alphabetical order.) Since the June 2011 newsletter. If you see an error, omission or correction, please bring it to our immediate attention at News@FriendsofGarden.org.

Greater Ozarks Hosta Society plans, 
auction, garden tours on Sept. 3
   The Greater Ozarks Hosta Society is preparing for the Giant Hosta 
and Plant Auction from 3-6 p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 3,. at the pavilion just 
outside the entrance to the Mizumoto Japanese Stroll Garden. There 
will also be tours of the Hosta Gardens 
from 2-3 p.m., with a huge sweets table 
for everyone to enjoy.
   “Four of our long-time members, Lee 
Coates (Peggy’s Flowers), Oscar Cross 
(Hilltop Farms), Page Forsee, and Bill 
Roston (Garden of Dreams), have 
generously donated many wonderful 
hostas,” says Tom Lakowske, GOHS 
president. Old favorites, minis, collectors’ 
hostas, and even some rare, hard-to-find 
hosta varieties will be available. 
   Along with prize drawings (including a 
chance to win a Japanese maple) there 
will experts to answer just about any 
question about hostas that you can think 
to ask.
   “We are inviting all GOHS members, Friends of the Garden 
members, and Master Gardeners,” says Tom, who has led a resurgence 
in the Hosta Garden that includes a new arbor, hundreds of new plants, 
border updates and more, so that if you haven’t visited one of the oldest 
attractions in the Close Memorial Gardens, this is a perfect opportunity.
   “Please invite your gardening friends,” Tom asks. “Bring a friend, a 
sweet dish or dessert for the sweets table and don’t forget a chair. And, 
a lot of money!”

   Plant donations are welcome. Bring either a hard- to-find hosta, or a 
large clump of a more common cultivar. Just be sure the hosta you bring 
does not have nematodes (indicated by brown streaks between the leaf 
veins). You can also bring other plants, perennials, shrubs, even trees.
   “The more plants we have, the more fun we can have! If you have a 
question, please call Tom at 417-860-4959.
Young volunteers do some heavy lifting
   If you’ve been to the gardens this summer, chances are you’ve seen 

one or more groups of young people 
hard at work. These young volunteers are 
just what we so often need for heavy 
lifting, planting, digging and weeding.
   The Ozarks RegionalYoung Marines 
not only work, they also drill for 
exercise. These young men and women 
can turn just about any project into a 
team-building exercise with a can-do 
spirit that’s hard to match.
   The young men at Good Samaritan 
Boys Ranch are completing a second 
year of volunteering each Tuesday from 
May through mi-August when they 
return to school for the fall semester. 
The board approved an honorarium to 
the ranch in recognition of their efforts.

  Kids Across America, of Branson, also came during the summer to 
work. If you know of a group looking for a work project, there’s 
always plenty to do in the gardens.
   We welcome notice of events for publication pertaining to the mission of 
the Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Gardens & Park. Write us at 
news@friendsofthegarden.org. Include your name and e-mail address 
or phone number so that we can be in touch. Write us at Friends of the 
Garden, P.O. 8566, Springfield, MO 65801.

Events&News:

Young Marines at work in the Hosta Garden.

mailto:news@friendsofgarden.org
mailto:news@friendsofgarden.org
mailto:news@friendsofthegarden.org?subject=
mailto:news@friendsofthegarden.org?subject=
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Grow With Us! Become a Friend of the Garden
We’re individuals & families who support the Botanical Center & Gardens in its mission
to provide outstanding botanical, horticultural and environmental education opportunities
for people of all ages. Anyone with an interest or appreciation in nature who wishes to 
support the progress of the gardens is encouraged to join. Your interest in being a member
is the !rst step in making a lasting di"erence in the ongoing development of the Botanical
Center & Gardens. As a member, you’re a partner in the future of the gardens.

Member Bene!ts:

· Friends of the Garden Membership Card · Fully Tax Deductible

· Volunteer Opportunities · Form Lasting Friendships

· Subscription to the FOG Newsletter · Ongoing Learning

· Free Admission for Two to the Mizumoto Japanese Stroll Garden*

*excluding the Japanese Fall Festival in September
· Annual Events: Butter!y Festival, Monarch Tagging

· Give Back to Your Community · Special Invitations to FOG Garden Events

Membership Levels
 $500 Benefactor
 $250 Patron
 $100 Sponsor
 $ 50 Contributor
 $ 25 Friend

 Renewal

 Additional Donation

$

Membership Makes a Thoughtful Gift

 wedding  birthday  in honor of 

 holiday  anniversary  other 

Available at all levels, a tax-deductible gift membership

to FOG is perfect for a birthday, special occasion for 

any reason! Fill out the form below and your friend or

family member will enjoy all the bene!ts of being a

member. Additional donations go to the FOG Growth

and Maintenance Fund.

Receive Newsletter Via:  US Mail   Email

 $1,000 Platinum
 $ 500 Gold
 $ 250 Silver
 $ 150 Bronze

Membership begins the day we receive your form.

04.2011

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

name

address

city

email

zipstate

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

address

city

email

zip

phone

phone

state

gift recipient 

I’d Love to Volunteer!

 in the gardens
 in the FOG o!ce
 festivals & events: FOG booth
 festivals & events: activities
 children’s activities
 butter"y house docent
 marketing & development
 hardscaping & construction
 tell me what you need!
 I have a special talent:

Lasting Dedications

Tribute gifts are an excellent way to 

honor a friend, colleague, loved one, to mark 

a special occasion – celebrate a birthday, 

an anniversary, an engagement or wedding, 

a graduation, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day, 

a holiday, a special memory, or simply 

to say thank you – while supporting the 

mission of Friends of the Garden.

 $500 Plant a New Tree

 $250 Plant a New Shrub

 $50 Inscribed Brick Paver
Mail & Payable to: Friends of the Garden | PO Box 8566 | Spring!eld MO 65801

Corporate Sponsorship

FOG Membership Application_Layout 1  3/19/11  7:36 AM  Page 1
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Take the right turn to get to the gardens
Visitors to Nathanael Greene/Close Memorial Park and Arboretum describe the experience 
as an unexpected adventure. But of course you’ve got to get there to enjoy it, and that can 
be a bit challenging. This map, which includes directions to the parks (inset map) as well 
directions for convenient parking, will help. If you are new to the gardens, you can locate 
each garden numerically at right. Those with an asterisk* are planned but not yet under 
construction. A “Guide By Cell” tour of the garden parks is now available by calling 
417-213-3016. After a brief introduction, callers may dial a garden code on each sign 
followed by the # key (For example, 34# is the White Garden) for information on various 
gardens. Introductions for every garden and the Butterfly House (46#) have been recorded, 
with signage in place listing the numbers for each garden.

Guide to the gardens
1. Master Gardener Demonstration Garden
2. Winter Garden*
3. Freedom Garden*
4. Viburnum Garden
5. Flowering Shrub Garden
6. Entrance Garden
7. Rose Garden
8. White Garden
9. Hosta Garden
10. Sensory Garden*
11. English Garden
12. Victorian Garden*
13. Ornamental Grass Garden
14. Terrace Garden* 
15. Iris Garden 
16. Daylily Garden
17. Peony Garden
18. Lily Garden
19. Butterfly Garden
20. Columbine Garden
21. Wildflower Garden
22. Rain Garden
23. Bulb & Tuber Garden*
24. Native Shrub Garden
25. Magnolia Garden*
26. Japanese Maple Garden*
27. Cercis (Redbud) Garden
28. Dogwood Garden
29. Kickapoo Edge Prairie Garden
30. Flowering Tree Garden*
31. Pendula Garden*
32. Rock Garden*
33. Dwarf Conifer Garden
34. Conifer Garden*
35. Perennial Garden*
36. Wetland Garden*
37. Woodland Garden
38. Fragrant Garden*
39. Fern Garden*
40. Secret Garden*
41. Federated Garden Clubs Garden
42. Biblical Garden*
43. Azalea Garden
44. Heritage Garden
45. Mizumoto Japanese Stroll Garden

*Planned gardens

 Newsletter produced and donated by FOG member George M. Freeman, TheFreemanGroup.org, editor of GREENE Magazine.us

Graphic by Hannah O’Dell

   Bettine Clemen, a flautist who has appeared in 
more than 85 countries, will perform at 2 p.m. on 
Sunday, Oct. 16, at the Botanical Center. 
Admission to the concert is $25 per 
person. Tickets are available in 
advance at the Botanical Center gift 
shop, beginning on Sept. 1, from 8 
a.m. until 8 p.m., Monday-Saturday, 
and from 11 a.m. until 6 p.m. Sunday. 
Tickets will be available at the door, 
but seating is limited to 120.
   This fundraiser, which benefits 
Friends of the Garden, “expresses 
the interconnectedness of all life 
and how music as the universal 
language can bring us all closer 
together – humans, animals, plants, 
trees and all life forms into 
harmony,” says Clemen.
   “We are grateful to Bettine for offering to do 
this concert,” says Nancy Hopkins, who chairs 
the committee to raise funds to build the 
Sensory Garden at Nathanael Greene/Close 
Memorial Park. “Her concerts are multi-sensory, 

just as the Sensory Garden will be, a tranquil, 
accessible place for everyone, but especially for 
those with physical, visual and hearing 

disabilities.”
   Clemen combines light classical, 
pop, jazz and ethnic music. She has 
performed in the U.S., Jordan, 
China, Japan, South America, 
South Africa, Sri Lanka and Russia.
   “Be prepared,” she says, “to meet 
at least 80 elephants, thousands of 
penguins, a very ancient turtle, 
many camels and other exotic 
animals,” serenaded on seven 
different flutes.
   A native of Bavaria, Clemen has 
played more than 300 concerts in 
the U.S., recording a dozen CDs 
and DVDs and writing a book, 

“Open Your Ears to Love.” She has aso 
performed and taught in Shanghai and Beijing. 
Her film, “Flutasia: A Love Song for a Planet,” 
was shown twice on PBS stations in the Midwest. 
Clemen lived in the Ozarks south of Seymour 

Flautist returning to gardens for concert Upcoming Events*
Sept. 2: Tablescapes (Tuscan 
Summer), Botanical Center.
Sept. 7: Gettin’ Out series (Biking 
Trails), with Sue Schuble.
Sept 8: FOG board meets at 5 
p.m. The public in invited.
Sept. 9-11: SSCA 16th Annual 
Japanese Fall Festival.
Sept. 16-17: Annual Ozarks 
Country School Association.
Sept. 17-18: Gray-Campbell 
Farmstead 1860s Lifestyle 
Exposition.
Sept. 24: Brentwood Garden Club 
50th Anniversary Flower Show.
Oct. 1: Monarch tagging & closing 
of Butterfly House.
Sept. 7: Gettin’ Out series (Hiking), 
with Sue Schuble.
Oct. 6: FOG election of board 
during board 
membership.meeting. The public 
is invited.
Oct. 14: Tablescapes (Formal 
Feast), Botanical Center.

Bettine Clemen

http://www.guidebycell.com/
http://www.guidebycell.com/
http://www.thefreemangroup.org
http://www.thefreemangroup.org
http://www.GreeneMagazine.us
http://www.GreeneMagazine.us

